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Dear Parents 

Re: Schedule of Voluntary Contributions and Charges 2023 

The Mosman Park Primary School Board has endorsed the schedule of Contributions and 

Charges for 2023. The schedule is broken into five sections and will allow you to calculate all costs 

that may be incurred throughout the school year. 

School Voluntary Contribution - $60 per student per year 

The total amount of contribution parents / caregivers is being asked to pay is set at $60 per 

student which is in line with the School Education Regulations 2000. 

Money collected will be used to supplement school expenditure in the curriculum learning areas. 

While the contributions are voluntary, the quality of our teaching and learning program will be 

maximised when each family makes its contribution to supplement the funding gained from other 

sources, including the State and Commonwealth Governments. 

Schedule of Contributions and Charges 

The charge schedule below shows the costs associated with special programs such as excursions 

and other optional activities. The amounts shown are the maximum charges for scheduled 

activities throughout the year. There are two types of charges: charges for Educational Activities 

and charges for Specific Programs. 

Each child will be engaged in a variety of activities associated with education programs (e.g., 

excursions, visits, swimming). Charges for these programs vary from year group to year group 

depending on the nature and range of activities. 

Voluntary Approved Request 

Other Voluntary Approved Requests at Mosman Park Primary School include: - 

1) P&C Voluntary Contribution which has been set at $80 per family. 

2) P&C Canteen Contribution which has been set at $80 per family. 

The P&C supports the school to offer a large range of services, programs and resources that are 

more than what the school could offer with only $60 School Contribution and Government funding. 

Examples of this support includes curriculum resources, interactive whiteboard replacement, 

library book purchases, performing arts and specialist programs. 
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1. School 
Contributions 

Kindy PP Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Voluntary 
Contribution 

$60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 

2. School Charges  

Excursions / 
Incursions 

$100 $100 $120 $120 $120 $120 $160 $160 

In-Term Swimming - $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 

Kidz n Sport $50 $50 $50 $50 - - - - 

Edu Dance - $35 $35 $35 $35 $35 $35 $35 

Sports carnivals - - $10 $10 $30 $30 $40 $40 

School Camp 
Year 5 

- - - - - - 
$180 

Term 4 
- 

Big Week Out 
Year 6 

- - - - - - - 
$250 

Term 4 

TOTAL (contribution 
& charges) 

$210 $305 $335 $335 $305 $305 $535 $605 

3. P&C Contributions 

P&C Contribution 
(per family) 

$80 $80 $80 $80 $80 $80 $80 $80 

P & C Canteen 
Contribution (per 

family) 
- $80 $80 $80 $80 $80 $80 $80 

TOTAL (with P&C 
contributions) 

$290 $465 $495 $495 $465 $465 $695 $765 

4. Additional Charges (dependant on participation) 

Instrumental Music - - - - - - 
Up to 
$150 

Up to 
$150 

PEAC - - $10 $10 $10 $50 

$70-
$270 
per 
year 

$30-
$300 
per 
year 

5. Optional (Payments to be made to external supplier) 

School photos $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 $60 

Personal Use List $64.36  $136.80 $161.85 $213.80 $213.60 $238.00 $242.60 $221.20 
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Payment Options 

1. Bank Transfer 
 
Mosman Park Primary School 
 

BSB 016-281 

Account 3408 80825 

Ref:  Child’s surname and initial 

2. EFTPOS (Debit, Visa and 

Mastercard accepted) 
School Administration Office 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Ian Bersan 

Principal 

        

Notes: 

 Statements will be sent home at the beginning of the new school year. You will note that we 

have added the Excursions / Incursions and sporting amounts to the total to ensure only one 

payment is required at the beginning of the year. Please remember, your child’s account will 

only be charged for the excursions they attend.  

 You can contact our Manager Corporate Services to make arrangements if you wish to pay in 

instalments. 

 Unused money will be carried forward to the next year’s account as a credit or be refunded if 

you leave the school. 

 We would appreciate payment by 3 March 2023. 

 Personal items lists will be available on our website and can be purchased from any supplier. 

 School uniforms are available from the uniform shop. Please visit the school website for further 

information. 


